
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Thursday, February 15, 2018, 6:00pm
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Noreen Donahue, Peter Hughes, Ann Howe
Also present:  Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier, BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, BoS Chair Mike MacAskill, Cyndi Williams, Chamber of Commerce, and others.
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Information Update
East Harwich Sewer Project

The meeting began with a presentation of a package of material put together by Peter Hughes along with input from committee members.  This package is intended to represent all the facts that the committee has learned since the CDM Smith Public Meeting of Jan. 16, 2018.

The package contained sections on “Property Owner Sewer Connection Responsibilities” including meeting with a Professional Engineer and developing a plan for each specific property connection. The package also contained a Preliminary list of the streets planned for Phase II construction.  
The project timeline provided by CDM Smith is included.  The timeline shows the plan for requesting a vote for approval for construction funds at the May 2018 Town Meeting.  This would set the stage for applying for SRF (State Revolving Fund) funding at a cost of 0% to 2% interest. The construction bidding would occur in February through April of 2019 followed by construction starting in May of 2019.  Construction would continue for two years until May of 2021.  At that time, in June of 2021, homeowners would begin to connect to the sewer system.
Mr. Hughes provided a section of information on Grinder pumps.  Until the map is finalized, it is unknown how many will be required in the East Harwich area.

Peter Hughes finished by reiterating the three things that we are currently exploring as to assistance for funding hook-up costs.  They are the County Loans (the Community Septic Management Loan Program), Bank Loans and the development of an Exemption/Abatement program for low income residents.
Noreen Donahue added that we expect to receive from CDM Smith the “finalized map” by either the end of March or the beginning of April 2018.  This will not be the completed project design but it will define exactly which streets and properties will be included in the Phase II construction.  It is anticipated that this will resolve questions for many homeowners and will also help calculate how many grinder pumps may in fact be required for this area.  

Questions & Answers

Roy Terwilliger of Church Street stated that many people were not informed of the January 2018 CDM Smith Public Meeting.  Peter Hughes said that as the area is better defined, we will be looking for “Neighborhood Liaisons” to help us keep the Phase II community informed. These liaisons would be residents who would be willing to share information between the Support Committee and their specific neighborhood communities.

Mr. Terwilliger had further questions concerning operations during power outages as well as the timing of the vote for construction funding.  He also commented that if the committee’s meetings were scheduled regularly, that information would be helpful to the community.

Sharon confirmed that between now and May, the meetings will be held on the first and third Tuesdays of the month at 8:30AM in Town Hall.  There will also be an evening meeting each month and the next evening meeting scheduled is for Thursday, March 15 at 6PM at Town Hall.

Sharon gave the Committee email address which residents could use to send questions.  It is Wastewater@townofharwich.us – the Chair of the Wastewater Support Committee will field questions received and direct the inquiry or concern to the proper person.  The Chair will follow-up to make sure that each question receives a response.

Sharon Pfleger spoke about the role of the committee to support the flow of information from the residents to the Town and from the Town to the residents. Some of the information being requested by the residents is not yet available.  The Wastewater Support Committee is not a decision-making committee.  We make recommendations to the Board of Selectmen.

Chris Harlow added that besides distributing information to the residents, it is equally important that the committee is a gathering point of queries coming in from the neighborhoods.  The Support Committee needs to hear the issues that the residents are dealing with in order to attempt to resolve their problems.

Peter Hughes left the meeting at 6:50 PM. 
Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier shared some points from a recent meeting with Project Team:

·  It was decided that two main streets in the East Harwich Phase II area will not require grinder pumps – Nor’East and Sou’West
·  Chris Clark is working on an Exemption/Abatement process for relief for low-income residents that was suggested by the Wastewater Support Committee.

·  The Health Department is looking at situations related to the timing of the switch to town sewer, like systems that are failing now or systems that have been recently installed.
Cyndi Williams, Executive Director of the Harwich Chamber of Commerce, offered the Chamber’s premises for brochures, posters and any other material that the committee wants available to the public.

Adjournment
7:00 PM
Minutes submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


